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SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTERS POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Collaboration with Primary Care Providers

POLICY STATEMENT

The School-Based Health Center staff will communicate with student/client’s community primary care providers (PCP) in order to promote continuity of care, facilitate provider collaboration and assure appropriate utilization of available health resources by enrollees.

PROCEDURE
Definition
Primary Care Provider – physician or other health care professional in the community providing or assigned by an insurance program to provide health care services to a School-Based Health Center (SBHC) student.

The parent or guardian (applies state minor consent laws as appropriate) 
will meet face to face with a SBHC staff member to complete the SBHC enrollment process.
This meeting will serve to identify the student’s PCP and inform the parent or guardian of the SBHC plan to communicate visit findings to and coordinate services with the PCP.
Release of information forms for the PCP will be signed by the parent or guardian 
during the face-to-face meeting.*
Parents or guardians will be provided with a SBHC pamphlet, describing the SBHC 
after-hours service plan.
Parents or guardians will be provided with a plan to assure 24-hour access to a health care provider for SBHC enrollees.
Parents or guardians will be educated to utilize their PCP or the SBHC for all non-emergency care needs occurring during customary office hours.
Each completed release of information form will be faxed to the PCP accompanied by 
the letter “Information for Community Physicians Whose Patients Have Enrolled In the 
School-Based Health Center”. 
Communication with PCP’s will not be initiated if the care delivered in the SBHC is uncomplicated acute care or follow-up of uncomplicated acute visits.
A copy of the Parent and Primary Care Provider Notification Form will be faxed to the PCP’s office for SBHC preventive care visits, for visits to be followed-up at the PCP’s office, for complex emergent or urgent visits, or for treatment follow-up or case management of chronic conditions.
Information will be faxed to the PCP within 3 working days of the SBHC visit.
Notes forwarded to the PCP will include subjective, objective, assessment and treatment data.
PCP notification of SBHC mental health visits will be initiated by the SBHC only if a clinical diagnosis is assigned and/or medication is prescribed by the SBHC.
PCP approval will be obtained by telephone contact prior to each referral initiated by the SBHC.
PCP’s, parents, guardians or students age 18 years or older (apply state statue as appropriate) may request a comprehensive report of all medical visits provided to the student at the SBHC.
PCP’s may request collaboration with the SBHC to develop individualized patient care 
plans for shared clients.
*Be sure to also coordinate care with the School Nurse as indicated.  Obtain a consent for information sharing between the SBHC and school nurse when the parent is present.
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